
NITNC                              MEETING MINUTES                                  MAY 14, 2,024                    33 ATTENDEES 

 

Terry Deno opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

Spokane Parks is actively seeking grant funding from WA. State and the National Park Service for 
the development of Meadowglen Park.  Nick Hamad is asking for letters of support for the park 
development to be sent from the neighborhood as part of the grant applications.  Our NITNC Board 
Members voted, and we are all enthusiastically in favor of supporting the development of 
Meadowglen Neighborhood Park.  Terry Deno- Chairman, Mel Neil-Vice-Chair, Jeanine McKinney, -
Treasurer, Kathy Husted- Secretary. 

Jeanine McKinney reported a current balance of $6,730.13 in the account.  There was a deposit of 
$54.00 from donations collected at the April meeting. 

OƯicer Zachary Dahl reported a decrease of crime in the neighborhood.  1 burglary and 1 
shoplifting.  Vehicle theft is also down.  They continue to monitor Indian Trail Road watching for 
street racers on Friday and Saturday nights. 

Dan Knechtel gave a report from the Community Assembly.  He gave an update on the Curbside 
Pick-up.  This was followed by a discussion concerning items that were placed out for pick up that 
were in good condition and could be resourced instead of tossed into the dump.  We are looking for 
ideas for a good solution for these items.   

Dan said that the Mobile Speed Feedback Trailers should be set up again soon.  Spokane 
Community Housing Services is working on a 5-year plan to address homelessness. 

Nancy Perkins gave an update for the Cop Shop.  She thanked everyone who participated in their 
recent Shred Day.  There will be another one this year.   

The Cop Shop is sponsoring 3 concerts at Audubon Park this summer.  They will be held on 
July11,18 and 25th from 6:30-8:30 p.m.  Concerts are free. 

Zack Zappone reported from the City Council.  The Council is still working with The American 
Rescue Plan to address homelessness. They are considering working with Churches to help 
address the problem.  The Community Safety Committee has been busy working on reviewing 
public safety procedures. 

Andrew Hill and Ryan Kiely gave an update on the Excelsior Wellness Village currently under 
construction.  It will be built in phases over 10 years.  The goal for the campus is to reinforce a 
commitment to well-being for neighborhood residents at all stages of life. It will serve Balboa-South 
Indian Trail, North Indian Trail, and Five Mile Prairie neighborhoods. 

 For more information go to     https://excelsiorwellness.org 

Kathy Husted announced the Ice Cream Shop is now open in the Sundance Plaza. 

Terry Deno closed the meeting at 8:25 p.m. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 


